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FINDING HOME: AUTHENTICITY, CONNECTION, AND 
STRENGTH IN THE FIRST-GENERATION AND/OR 
LOWER-INCOME NORTHWESTERN COMMUNITY 

Rachel Roseman

Student Enrichment Services
Research in higher education has revealed numerous barriers 

that impede the retention and the well-being of first-generation 

and/or lower-income (FGLI) students. In order to address these 

barriers and assist students in navigating the “hidden curriculum” 

of the college experience, Student Enrichment Services piloted 

Compass four years ago. Compass is a year-long mentorship 

program that connects first-year FGLI students with upper-level 

FGLI student mentors. Through one-on-one meetings, social events, 

and workshops, students learn how to successfully navigate the 

Northwestern experience while developing strong interpersonal 

relationships. Historically, assessment of Compass has utilized 

multiple forms of data collection including interviews, field 

observations, and personal reflections. This year, student learning 

was assessed via qualitative interviews with program mentors 

with the intention of uncovering themes that elucidate the most 

salient aspects of Compass.  Additionally, the interviews assessed 

if students met Compasses three goals: self-efficacy, a sense of 

belonging, and FGLI identity development. Preliminary results will 

be presented.

Related Learning Outcomes: Personal Development, 

Interpersonal Competence, Social Responsibility, and Cognitive 

& Practical Skills

ASSESSING HARVEST INDIGENOUS DISCUSSIONS

Aaron Golding

Multicultural Student Affairs
Harvest Indigenous Discussions is a monthly dinner and discussion 

series centering the experience of Native and Indigenous students. 

Native and non-Native students engage in conversations around 

topics relevant to Indian Country and the experience of Native 

and Indigenous students at Northwestern. Through participating 

in facilitated dialogue sessions, students should be able to craft 



ASSESSING LEARNING IN PATIENT  
ALCOHOL EDUCATION

Lisa Teel

Student Health Service
In 2017, the health service launched an initiative to provide patient 

education on the risks associated with alcohol use and where to 

find more information and/or assistance, if needed.  To that end, 

during the appointment check-in process, all patients are asked 

a question about their alcohol consumption in the last 30 days. 

Those who answer positively to the following question, “Within 

the past 30 days, I have consumed four or more (for females) or five 

or more (for males) alcoholic beverages in one sitting?” are sent a 

secure message with an informational link to the Alcohol & Other 

Drug resource page on the health service website.  The objective of 

this assessment is twofold: 1) to evaluate how many students who 

received the secure message during the Fall 2018 term clicked on the 

link to access the resource page; and 2) for those that did, we want 

to determine whether they now have a better understanding of 

where to find information and support if they have questions about 

their alcohol use.
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